To: DCDR James Arlart

VCDR Butch Willette SO-SR Barry Rice SO-CS Howard Sprow

From: SO-HR Carl F. Robinson

RE: Division 10 SO-HR Report, June 11, 2016

Thanks to Chris Halladay and Carl Robinson for getting their monthly Flotilla FSO-HR report to Division! No reports received from 10-06, and 10-07 and 10-08.

Morale—some thoughts to ponder...

- Can we do more to help our new members find their passion and socialize within their flotilla and the Auxiliary?
- Can we do more to help our new members gain access to policies, procedures, training and instructions needed to perform their roles?
- Can we do more to encourage regular attendance at flotilla meetings and mentoring for success?
- Can we do more to maintain motivation and morale?
- Can we do more to recognize our fellow Auxiliarists for a job well done? For example: provide awards and celebrations for achievements?

DIVISION 10...BY THE NUMBERS

Flotilla	# of Members				AP		
	201	6	2016				
Flotilla 10-01	Jan	(39)	June	(41)	<u>5</u>		
Flotilla 10-05	Jan	(92)	June	(96)	10		
Flotilla 10-06	Jan	(40)	June	(41)	1		
Flotilla 10-07	Jan	(25)	June	(29)	7		
Flotilla 10-0	Jan	(16)	June	(6)	0		

Division 10 Total Jan (202) JUNE 2016 (223)

(+21) new members

Flotilla Staff Reports

Flotilla 10-01 Staff Officer Report June 2016

District-E Responder Leads

Since the last report, I have received no inquiries from the HR-mail Robot.

Flotilla 10-01 members in AP Status> ONE YEAR

10-01	MacCormack, Edmund	30007841-26-15
10-01	Tompkins, James	30012595-01-15

Applications Pending (5)

Ed MacCormack	Entered DIRAUX 1-20-2015 15 months
Larry Keasley	Entered DIRAUX 3-24-201603months
Philip Kraus	Entered DIRAUX 3-30-201603months
John Schuster	Re-enrollment 2-02-201604 months

James Tompkins Entered DIRAUX 5-01-2015......13months

New members: Jack Sarno, who attended our May 2016 Flotilla Meeting, received new member materials and was processed on June 10, 2016.

- · Conducted Vessel exams at Creekside and at Hampstead
- Completed 20+ Program Visits last month
- Participated in operations and training

Respectfully submitted,

Carl F. Robinson, FSO-HR, SO-HR USCGAUX, Flotilla 10-01 Wrightsville Beach, North Carolina

Flotilla 10-05 Staff Officer Report June 2016

Contacts with prospective members:

- 1. An email was sent to a gentleman who expressed an interest in the Auxiliary when he visited Station Oak Island on Safety Day. He has not responded yet.
- 2. A follow-up contact was made to a prospect who I visited in March. He is travelling now and will get in touch with me later this summer.
- 3. I telephoned a prospect who was referred to us by DCDR Jim Arlart. I then mailed him some brochures and literature about the Auxiliary and our flotilla.
- 4. George Asimos referred me to an individual who may be interested in joining. I contacted him and we're trying to arrange a meeting.

ID card renewals:

Renewal photos and data were submitted to DIRAUX for Bob Dennis, Charlie Duke, Bill Fredette and Vince Gubey.

Application resubmittal:

Jeremy Walls' application was returned to the flotilla by DIRAUX in April. On May 18 his application was resubmitted with new fingerprint cards and birth certificate.

Respectfully submitted, Chris Halladay. FSO-HR

SO-HR Report submitted for June 2016

Respectfully submitted,

Carl F. Robinson, SO-HR USCGAUX, Flotilla 10-01 Wrightsville Beach, North Carolina